Joint Powers Board

September 21, 2015
706 N. Victory Drive
Mankato, MN 

Commissioner Haack called the meeting to order at 4:00 p.m.
Members Present:
Kip Bruender, Joy Cohrs, David Gliszinski, David Haack, Tom Mahoney, John Roper, Richard Seeboth and Kathleen Svalland
Staff Present: 

Diane Halvorson, Heather Gleason
I.
Approval of Agenda
Commissioner Haack called for the approval of the agenda.  A motion to approve the agenda was made by Commissioner Bruender and seconded by Commissioner Seeboth.  The motion carried. 

II.
Approval of Minutes 
Commissioner Haack called for the approval of the June minutes.  A motion to approve the minutes was made by Commissioner Gliszinski and seconded by Commissioner Mahoney.  The motion carried.
III.
Joint Powers Agreement
Diane Halvorson distributed and reviewed the Joint Powers Agreement with recommended changes.  It was requested that the Commissioners have the document reviewed by their county attorney.  Any recommended changes need to be submitted by November 1st.  
IV.
Regional Planning
Diane Halvorson distributed and reviewed a summary of the Regional Planning Event held on September 9th.  There were 72 attendees with the majority being employers.  The agenda included a review of the new Workforce Innovation & Opportunity Act (WIOA) law and importance of regional planning, a labor market review and review of current initiatives.  There were small groups that discussed workforce opportunities (issues) and innovation (strategies).  
The workforce issues identified in the small group discussion were: shortage of skilled workers, preparedness of workforce, need for career counseling for youth and educating parents,  availability of transportation, affordable housing and childcare, need to tap into underserved populations, low wage/benefits, and region more attractive to applicants.   

There were a number of workforce strategies identified for each workforce issue under the following themes: industry connection to high school and colleges, enhance career counseling, awareness of demand occupations and career pathways, transportation and housing programs, reach out to underserved populations, provide more training, increase wage/benefits, shared work, educate and promote opportunities in the region.  

VII.
Staff Update
Diane Halvorson reported that South Central College received a $15 million grant focused on Advanced Manufacturing.  The workforce system will provide the apprenticeship coordinator.

South Central College is also part of a statewide apprenticeship grant in agriculture and automotive. 

South Central WorkForce Council received a career pathway grant to continue the healthcare and manufacturing career pathway as well as develop a new pathway in transportation.

DEED received a grant to serve the long-term unemployed by providing On-the-Job Training, apprenticeships, classroom training and incumbent worker training.
Tour of Manufacturing is scheduled for Saturday, October 3rd from 9:00 a.m.  – 2:00 p.m.  The participating businesses include:


Alumacraft Boat Co.

Corchran, Inc.

D&K Powder Coating

Elkay Wood Products

Imperial Plastics

Kahler Automation Corp.

MICO, Inc.

MTU Onsite Energy Corp.

Quality Products (a subsidiary of MRCI WorkSource)

South Central College

Truck Bodies & Equipment International (TBEI)
Diane reported that she will be attending an economic develop committee meeting of Region 9 to better align with economic development in the region.
Lastly, Diane reported that we have obligated most of our training dollars for tuition fall semester and will be requesting additional Dislocated Worker funding. 
Heather Gleason reported that there was some new legislation passed to provide more career counseling in high schools.  As a result, we will be expanding our Partner in Career Exploration program, which recruits interns from the first year Master’s Level Student Counseling program at Minnesota State University.  Interns are placed in local school districts to provide career exploration and counseling services to high school students.  We have 7 interns at the following school districts this year:  GFW, Le Sueur-Henderson, Sibley East, St. Peter, St. Clair, Tri-City United and WEM.  In addition, there is funding for MVAC staff to provide services in the schools as well. 
Jeremy Hanson-Willis and Tom Norman from DEED will be visiting our area on October 14th to see a successful youth program in the rural area.

We will be hosting a regional youth practitioner meeting on October 21st for staff from Southwest, South Central, Southeast and Winona County.  The meeting will include a training on outreach to out-of-school youth, a new focus in WIOA as well as sharing best practices. 

This year we will be going through the Request for Proposal process to select the youth services provider.  Commissioner Bruender volunteered to assist with the process.  
IX.
Other Business
The next meeting of the Joint Powers Board will be at 4:00 p.m. on Monday, January 25, 2016. 
Meeting adjourned.
